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FLORIDA SOCIETY OF MEDICAL ASSISTATS 1 


 2 


TO: FSMA Executive Officers                                                                                       3 


Chapter Representatives                                                                                 4 


Committee Chairs 5 


FROM: Kathryn J. Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA)                                                          6 


FSMA President 7 


RE:  FSMA President Report 8 


 9 


This officer has seen to the duties of this office responding to communications, 10 


both written correspondence, phone and emails.  11 


Following the April 2015 General Assembly an email vote was sent to the 12 


Executive council requesting the proposal from Marsha Benedict, MSA, CMA-A 13 


(AAMA) CPC, Meeting Coordinator Chair. The Recommendation for the Holiday-14 


Inn, Lakewood Ranch, Sarasota, FL for November 5, 2016 Fall Conference at a 15 


negotiated rate of $107.00 for a single/double room; guarantee of 15 rooms. This 16 


vote was carried. 17 


With the consensus of the Executive Council at the Post General Assembly it was 18 


agreed to submit a 2015 Excel Awards entry form for excellence in Website 19 


Development. This was accomplished with the assistance of our webmaster Mary 20 


Lou Allison, CMA-C (AAMA). The FSMA and Mary Lou Allison, CMA-C 21 


(AAMA) Web chair received a Certificate of Achievement for website 22 


development at AAMA 59th Annual Conference. Congratulations to FSMA and 23 


Mary Lou Allison, CMA-C (AAMA).  24 


Following the annual meeting the newly elected FSMA 2015-2016 Officers were 25 


provided timely to the AAMA National office. Also, the newly elected Delegates 26 


and Alternates for the AAMA Annual Meeting for 2015 in Portland, Oregon. 27 


The AAMA sent communication to the FSMA for verification of the State and 28 


Chapter Dues Verification for 2016. An email vote was sent to the Executive 29 







 


2 
 


Council. Following the stated deadline it was found to be unanimous to keep the 30 


dues the same. STATE-Active/Associate Affiliate $10.00/Student-31 


$5.00/Sustaining-$5.00. CHAPTER-Active/Associate Affiliate $5.00/Student-32 


$1.00/Sustaining-$0.00. This information was communicated to AAMA national 33 


office in a timely manner.  34 


On September 8, 2015 there was an Executive conference call regarding the HR 35 


Bill 4007. As information is being gathered there will be an update following 36 


October 15, 2015. 37 


This officer attended the 59th AAMA annual conference in Portland, Oregon as 38 


Delegate. The FSMA was represented by four Delegates and three Alternates. 39 


Along with the honor of being a Delegate this officer also had the privilege to be 40 


recognized as the FSMA President.  41 


The AAMA sent a notice for requesting and hosting a member of the AAMA 42 


Representatives Bureau at our annual state meeting. An email was sent to the 43 


Executive council regarding their choices. Form has been sent to AAMA national 44 


office with final results, the names are as follows: 1) Lisa Lee 2) Freda Miller 3) 45 


Deb Houston. 46 


This officer wishes to express thanks to the Executive council, Committee chair 47 


and Chapter representatives for their hard work and team effort in preparing for the 48 


November 7, 2015 seminar. Team spirit is our reward. Appreciate the opportunity 49 


to serve the Florida Society of Medical Assistants members. 50 


 51 


  52 


 53 


 54 


 55 
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Florida Society of Medical Assistants, Inc. 
 
 
 
 


November 7, 2015 2 


 3 


To: Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President 4 


 Executive Council Members 5 


 Committee Chairs 6 


 Chapter Representatives 7 


 Physician Liaison 8 


 9 


From: Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA) 10 


 Vice President 11 


 Nominating Committee Chair 12 


 13 


 14 


As Vice President I have assisted President Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA) as 15 


needed.  16 


 17 


I have responded to emails in a timely manner.  18 


 19 


As Nominating Committee Chair, I will be working with Mary Lou Allison, CMA-C 20 


(AAMA) and Mary Morris, CMA (AAMA) to seek candidates for officers for the Executive 21 


Council for 2016 – 2017 and delegates to the 60th AAMA Annual Conference to be held 22 


in Reston, VA from September 16 – 19, 2016. 23 








FLORIDA SOCIETY OF MEDICAL ASSISTANTS 


 


 


To:  Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA), President 


 Executive Board Members: 


 


From:  Tammy Bruno, CMA (AAMA) 


 Secretary 


 


Re:  2015 Fall Report 


 


This officer has seen to the duties of FSMA Secretary as outlined in the Policy/Procedure 
Manual. This officer has been available to the executive board and members as needed.  
 
All minutes have been e-mailed to the FSMA President for posting on the FSMA Website. 
  
This officer thanks the members for the opportunity to serve as their Secretary. 
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TO:   Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA FSMA President 


   FSMA Executive Council 


FROM: Mary Lou Allison, CMA-C (AAMA)  


RE:  Treasurer Report 


------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 


All financial data is in order.  The FSMA bank accounts are at Bank of America.  Passwords 
have been provided to the FSMA President. 


All bank statements have been reconciled within the Quicken Software.  


The FSMA Executive Council has been provided with up to date and accurate computer 
generated reports regarding the Society’s financial position. 


Thank you for the opportunity to serve FSMA.   


 
 








 


 
 
 


Florida Society of Medical Assistants, Inc. 


 
 
 
Date:  November 7, 2015 
 
RE: Fall FSMA Meeting 
 
To:      Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA) 


FSMA President 
FSMA Executive Board 
Committee Chairs 
Chapter Representatives 
Physician Liaison 


 
 From: Deniece Jozefiak, CMA (AAMA) 


Speaker of the General Assembly 
 
 
This officer is looking forward to an exciting year and working with FSMA. 
 
This Officer is requesting reports be in by March 1, 2016 to Speaker and 
Vice Speaker. Please give detailed reports as these are your final report for 
the year.  Please use Arial and 12 Font and number your lines. Remember 
the reports need to be posted online 30 days prior to the Annual Meeting. 
 
This officer will be seeking out help to fill committees, pages, tellers, 
Sergeant of Arms and Parliamentarian for the General Assembly.  So far 
this chair has obtained the Credentials Chair and committee. 
 
This officer will be seeking help in the area for a local VFW to open our 
General Assembly. 
 
It is my pleasure to be your Speaker and to work and mentor Marilyn 
Gamble, CMA (AAMA) Vice Speaker. 
 
This officer had the privilege to serve as an Alternate/Delegate to AAMA in 
Portland Organ. 
 
Thank you for allowing me this privilege to serve FSMA. 
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VICE SPEAKER GENERAL ASSEMBLY 


 


REPORT NOT RECEIVED 
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 2 
 3 
 4 
 5 
To: Kathryn J. Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA) 6 
FSMA President 7 
Executive Board Members 8 
Physician Liaison 9 
 10 
 11 
FROM: Patricia Allen, CMA (AAMA) 12 
Immediate Past President 13 
 14 
 15 
 This officer has been available to President Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA) since the last  meeting. 16 
This officer has been available for all officers and committee chairs. This officer has answered all calls and e-17 
mails in a timely fashion. 18 
 19 
This officer did not attend national convention. 20 
 21 
  22 
 23 
 24 
 25 
 26 
 27 
 28 
 29 
 30 
 31 
 32 
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FSMA BUDGET 2015-2016 


   


   


   


Description ACTUAL BUDGET 


  


INCOME   


DUES 10975 8500 
  


TOTAL DUES 10975 8500 


  


SEMINARS   


FALL 1123.5 3500 
Ways & Means Income 0 0 


  


TOTAL SEMINARS 1123.5 3500 


  


ANNUAL MEETING   


Registration Income 0 9055 
Ways & Means Income 0 550 


  


TOTAL ANNUAL MEETING 0 9605 


  


FUND TRANSFER FOR SPECIAL PROJECTS   


 0 0 
0 0 
0 0 


TOTAL SPECIAL PROJECTS 0 0 


      


TOTAL INCOME 12098.5 21605 
  


EXPENSES   


   


  


AAMA ANNUAL MEETING   


Flowers/Misc 31 50 
NATIONAL DEL/ALT 4999.96 5000 
Photo 40 50 


  


TOTAL AAMA ANNUAL MEETING 5070.96 5100 







  


SCHOLARSHIPS   


MAXINE WILLIAMS 100 100 
FSMA 0 0 


  


TOTAL SCHOLARSHIPS 100 100 


  


SPECIAL PROJECTS   


 0 0 
0 0 
0 0 


TOTAL SPECIAL PROJECTS 0 0 


  


PRESIDENT   


Travel 0 75 
Misc Expense 0 10 


  


TOTAL PRESIDENT 0 85 


  


PRES-ELECT   


Presidents Gift 0 50 
Packets 0 50 
Misc Expense 0 10 


  


TOTAL PRES-ELECT 0 110 


  


SECRETARY   


Misc Expense 0 10 
  


TOTAL SECRETARY 0 10 


  


TREASURER & PIN   


Bond 122 120 
Pres. Pin Expense 0 150 


  


TOTAL  TREASURER 122 270 


  


SPEAKER / VICE SPEAKER   


Misc Expense 0 10 
  


TOTAL SPEAKER / VICE SPEAKER 0 10 


  







Budget & Finance   


Misc Expense 0 10 
  


TOTAL Budget & Finance 0 10 


  


BYLAW-P&P   


Misc Expense 0 10 
  


TOTAL BYLAW-P&P 0 10 


  


CERTIFICATION & MEMBERSHIP   


TRAVEL 0 0 
AWARDS 0 0 
Misc Expense 0 10 


  


TOTAL CERTIFICATION & MEMBERSHIP 0 10 


      
Communications   


Constant Contact 200 450 
Website 304.35 320 
Survey Monkey 0 300 
Misc Expense  10 
TOTAL Communications 504.35 1080 


      
CONTINUING EDUCATION   


Misc Expense 0 10 
  


TOTAL CONTINUING EDUCATION 0 10 


      
EDUCATOR ASSEMBLY   


Misc Expense 0 100 
  


TOTAL EDUCATOR ASSEMBLY 0 100 


      
MARKETING & COMMUNITY OUTREACH   


Communication 12.25 1000 
Marketing  0 1000 
Misc Expense 0 10 


  


TOTAL MARKETING 12.25 2010 


      
Meeting Coordinator   


Misc Expense 0 10 







  


TOTAL Meeting Coordinator 0 10 


      
 NOMINATING COMMITTEE   


Misc Expense 0 10 
  


TOTAL NOMINATING COMMITTEE 0 10 


      
Annual Meeting Expenses   


AV 0 1000 
HOTEL DEPOSIT MADE 3.30.15 500 0 
 Hotel Expense 0 6000 
Room & Reg Pres & AAMA Rep Room & Exp. 0 500 
Color Guard HOD 0 100 
Decorations Installation 0 50 
Reg Supp 0 350 
Speaker Honorarium 0 1250 
Misc Expense 0 10 


  


TOTAL Annual Meeting Expenses 500 9260 


      
Fall Seminar   


AV 0 250 
Hotel Expense 0 2500 
Reg Supplies 0 150 
Speaker Honorarium 0 500 
Misc Expense 0 10 


  


TOTAL Fall Seminar 0 3410 


      


TOTAL EXPENSES 6309.56  
   


TOTAL INCOME 12098.5 21605 
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Date:  November 7, 2015 2 


 3 


To: Kathryn J. Panagiotacos CMA (AAMA),  4 


 FSMA President 5 


 Executive Council Members 6 


 Committee Chairs 7 


 Chapter Representatives 8 


 Physician Liaison 9 


 10 


Re:  Executive Board Meeting 11 


 12 


 13 


From: Carol Francis, CMA (AAMA) 14 


 Bylaws / Policies and Procedures 15 


 16 


For those that do not know, the policies and procedures as well as the Bylaws are available on 17 


our web site.  If you have any questions they are there for you to look at.   18 


 19 


Having just returned from the AAMA Annual Conference in Portland, Oregon, I am pleased that 20 


no changes were made at the House of Delegates on by laws. There was one presented, but it was 21 


not passed but sent back for revue until next year. 22 


 23 


That means that FSMA is current and up date for this current year with AAMA. 24 


 25 


Thank you to my committee for always being there when needed. 26 


 27 


Marylou Allison CMA-C (AA 28 


Maria Wiegelmann CMA (AAMA) 29 
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Date:  November 7, 2015 2 


To: Kathryn J. Panagiotacos CMA (AAMA),  3 


 FSMA President 4 


 Executive Council Members 5 


 Committee Chairs 6 


 Chapter Representatives 7 


 Physician Liaison 8 


 9 


Re:  Executive Board Meeting 10 


 11 


From: Carol Francis, CMA (AAMA) 12 


 Bylaws / Policies and Procedures 13 


  14 


Addendum Report in Policy and Procedure Paragraph 8 15 


 16 


For those that do not know, the policies and procedures as well as the Bylaws are available on 17 


our web site.  If you have any questions they are there for you to look at.   18 


 19 


There has been an inquiry about paragraph 8 in the Job descriptions guidelines and to explain the 20 


rationale behind the instructions, I would like to change this guideline to clarify what will be 21 


expected. 22 


 23 


8. All reports and files must be sent digitally to the President or Speaker (for the annual meeting) 24 


by the established deadline so they can be placed on the website.  25 


The rationale is as follows: 26 


When reports are not on the website in advance the Executive Board is unable to make intelligent 27 


decisions and many times are rushed into motions or proposals without time to consider the 28 


issue.  If a report is not sent to the president and placed on the web site, the agenda will be noted 29 


no report received. Only essential verbal reports will be entered into the minutes.  If there are 30 


addendum reports, copies must be distributed to the entire Executive Council and following the 31 


meeting they need to be emailed to the webmaster so they can be added as an addendum to the 32 


Meeting Reports on the website. 33 








 
 


 
 


 FLORIDA SOCIETY OF MEDICAL ASSISTANTS, INC 1 
 2 
 3 
TO:   Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA)  4 
  FSMA President 5 
  Executive Council Members  6 
   7 
FROM: Christine Petsalis Giri, CMA (AAMA) 8 
  Certification/Membership  9 
   10 
RE:  2015 Fall Report  11 
   12 
DATE:  October 16, 2015 13 
 14 
Total Membership = 1413 as of  10/1/15 .  15 
 16 
June  2015  17 
The chair contacted AAMA Membership department to obtain new member rosters 18 
monthly as well as newly certified CMAs via  Anna Johnson /Certification 19 
The membership Chair and the State President have been able to view the Membership 20 
rosters online.   New members are not included on the AAMA website, however this 21 
feature will be added in the near future.  22 
 23 
There were 113 new members from May 1 - August 31, 2015 24 
 25 


August 2015 26 
 Chapter representatives received a list of  NEW members (May-June)via e-mail. 27 
 Chapters received list of New CMAs and Recertified CMAs by e-mail (April- June). 28 
 29 


September 2015 30 
The Chair contacted Anna Johnson for listing of the NEW CMAs and Re-certified CMAs 31 
for period July 1 – August 31, 2015.   32 


 33 
October 2015 34 
 All chapters received list of NEW members (July-Aug) via e-mail 35 
 Contacted AAMA- Ken Krieger and requested list of new members for September. 36 
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October 10, 2015 
 
To:  Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President 
       Executive Board Members 
       Chapter Representatives 
       Committee Chairs 
       Physician Liaison 
 
From:  Mary Morris, CMA (AAMA) 
           FSMA Education Chair 
 
Re:     Seminar Report for 11/7/2015 
 
This officer has seen to the duties of FSMA Education Chair as outlined in the Policy/Procedure Manual. This 
officer has been available to the executive board and members as needed. 
 
In finishing my job as Secretary, the Pre Conference meeting minutes from April 24, 2015 were emailed to 
Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President for her review and approval at 2 weeks post 
conference These minutes are to be posted on the FSMA web site (www.fsmaonline.org) so that they may be 
viewed by all and voted upon at the November 7, 2015 FSMA seminar. The taped recording of the minutes 
were reviewed prior to the minutes being sent to the FSMA President to ensure the accuracy of the minutes as 
written. 
 
The November 7, 2015 FSMA seminar will be held at Indian River State College in Fort Pierce, FL. 3209 
Virginia Avenue with the board meeting being held at the Hampton Inn and Suites at 1985 Reynolds Drive. The 
board meeting will begin at 8 pm.  
 
This chair would like to give a big thanks to Theresa Errante-Parrino, CMA (AAMA), for finding the speakers 
for the FSMA seminar on November 7, 2015. This chairs job was made easy thanks to Theresa and all her hard 
work. The education agenda is as follows: 
 
8:30 – 9:30 am How to Manage Those Painful Kidney Stones, CG, 1 hour 
9:45 – 10:45 am Introduction to Chinese Medicine, CG, 1 hour 
11:00 – 12 noon Risk Management, AG, 1 hour 
1:00 – 2 pm Insurance Compliance, A, 1 hour 
2:15 – 3:15 pm M.A.I. L (Master and Absorb through Interactive Learning), ACG, 1 hour 
3:30 – 5:30 pm Skin Cancer Treatments and Procedural Coding, ACG, 2 hours 
 
AAMA has approved 7 CEU’S for this seminar with the categories that each topic falls under as stated above. 
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PAGE 2, Education chair report, November 7, 2015 
 
Now the undertaking of finding speakers for the FSMA annual meeting that will take place Friday, April 29 
thru Sunday, May 1, 2016. The annual meeting will be held at the Courtyard by Marriott in Cocoa Beach. 
Speakers will need to be found for all day Saturday the 30th and two hours in the AM of May 1. Finding 
speakers will have to begin in earnest now so the education agenda can be finalized by the end of this year and 
be ready for placement on the FSMA web site no later than the middle to the end of January of 2016.  It is my 
hope that the Brevard County chapter and its members will step up for this meeting and contribute with finding 
speakers. This annual meeting will only be a success if WE work as a team to get the job done.  
 
This officer had the extreme pleasure of representing Florida as delegate to the 59th AAMA Annual Conference 
in Portland, Oregon September 18-21, 2015. A separate delegate report will be submitted.  
 
Thanks for the opportunity to serve as your FSMA Education Chair. 
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October 15, 2015 
 
To:      Members of the Florida Society of Medical Assistants 
           Florida Society of Medical Assistants Executive Council 
 
From:  Betty Springer, CMA-C(AAMA) 
            Communications and Community Outreach Chairperson 
 
This Chair provided the Webmaster, Mary Lou Allison, CMA-C(AAMA) with the visual for the Fall 
Seminar on the home page.        
 
Large employer job opportunities, information updates to members, Chapter events and State Society 
seminar email marketing as follows: 
 
May:   Chapter Meetings listings 
           Corrected SouthWest meeting event 
           New CMAs celebration listing 
           Treasure Coast Chapter meeting postponement  
           Recertification celebration listing 
           Conference attendee thank you 
           Message from Chapter Presidents 
           Job Opportunity Central FL Chapter FL Hospital Group 
           Job Opportunity Hiregy Group 
June:  Treasure Coast Chapter CPR Training 
July:    Job Opportunity SouthEast at request of Broward County Medical Association 
           Job Opportunity SouthEast at request of Broward County Medical Association 
Aug:    Introduction eSpot Palm Beach State College new instructor 
           Job Opportunity MD Now Urgent Care 
            Florida Hospital Medical Group Job Fair-Central Florida Chapter 
            FSMA Fall Seminar 
            Job Opportunity Centra Care Urgent Care 
            New CMA announcement April May 
            Job Opportunity Centra Care Urgent Care 
            Online Learning Promotion 
            FSMA Fall Seminar Reminder 
            Central Florida Chapter Seminar 
            Job Opportunity SouthEast Chapter 
Sept:    Job Opportunity Central Gulf Coast Chapter Tampa General 
             FSMA Fall Seminar Reminder 
             eSpotlight Educator Jeanne Von Ohlsen and former student story 
             FSMA Fall Seminar closed registrations 
             SouthWest Chapter event 
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Page 2 of 2 
October 15, 2015 
Report:  Communications 
 
Oct:        to date:   
               MarWeek promotion 
               Central FL Chapter Seminar reminder 
               Job Opportunity Central Gulf Coast Alignment Health 
 
This Chair met with Recruiter for Humana expansion, ongoing discussion as to how to collaborate 
Ongoing contact with larger employer HR Departments, keeping Chapter member as first contact. 
 
Online learning:  Diabetes project falling behind  in participation and stats need major boost.   
Request all  events and opportunity be seized to promote so we can show a respectable number of 
medical assistant trainees to the Diabetes Councils.    Additional promotionals planned and 
Second in the series, Diabetes Distress due to be uploaded shortly.   Once again we thank Dr. Ed 
Shahady for his continued assistance and interest in training MAs for a place on health team. 
Additionally, a module on COPD:  the supervisor/manager’s perspective will be available soon. 
Our thanks goes to Carrie Howarth, CMA(AAMA), Workflow Manager at Martin Memorial and 
colleague member on the Indian River State College Advisory Panel for working with us on a global 
perspective of disease management.   All certificates of successful completion for Diabetes (x2), 
Chest Xray have been emailed,  CEUs for members and students submitted and questions answered 
or referred.  
 
A letter of welcome was sent on behalf of the FSMA to the new President of Palm Beach State 
College.   
 
The WE environment worked well with portions of the Fall Seminar when involved Committee 
members kept open communication so our tasks could be accomplished.   This Chair looks forward to 
the opportunity post FSMA Fall Seminar to “debrief” with Meetings Coordinator, Registration and 
location host Chapter to plan information exchange and timing of events for spring Annual Meeting. 
 
This Chair attended the AAMA Annual Meeting and Conference in Portland as an individual and 
sought other State members who were known to be starting or just completing legislative actions. 
 
Ongoing event is updating Constant Contact member list, new and non renew categories as well as 
membership status changes (i.e. student to regular) , postcards going to “bounced” emails and 
postcards to those not listing emails to see if that status changed.    This Chair will seek assistance in 
keeping post card mailings to non email members.     This is an area that has not had consistent 
attention.         Additionally, there remains repeated assignment of some members to a members at 
large category when their residence is clearly in a Chapter market area.   This is referred to the 
Membership Committee.          Communication and Membership Chairs discussed an oversized slick 
postcard to be sent to new members to advise of social media, access, events calendar, etc. to help 
them with inclusion.   
 
All correspondence, emails and assigned tasks have been managed and/or completed. 
 
 
 
                
 








 


 


Florida Society of Medical Assistants, Inc. 1 
 2 
November 6, 2015 3 
 4 
To:       Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA) 5 
  Executive Council Members 6 
 Committee Chairs 7 
 Chapter Representatives 8 
 Physician Liaison 9 
   10 
From: Marsha Benedict MSA, CMA (AAMA), CPC 11 
 FSMA Meeting Coordinator Chair 12 
            Ruth Lapio CMA (AAMA), Registration Chair 13 
            Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA), member 14 
 15 
Re:  Fall 2015 Report 16 
  17 
The Annual 2015 Conference held at the Renaissance Orlando Hotel for  April 24-26, 2015 was a 18 
success.  This chair recommends the 2017 Annual Conference be held at the Renaissance Orlando 19 
Hotel which is centrally located and met FSMA needs.  20 
 21 
Attendance: 22 
Members  13; Non Members 1; First Timers 25; Student Members; 11,  Educators 1. 23 
  24 
This Fall 2015 conference is being held at Indian River State College; 3209 Virginia Ave.  Rooms 25 
were guaranteed at the  Hampton Inn & Suites; 1985 Reynolds Dr. Ft. Pierce, Fl  34945 Rooms were 26 
negotiated at a cost of $69, single; $89, studio.  Thank you to Dr. Theresa Errante -Parrino for 27 
reserving the hotel and planning the luncheon.  The conference was totally sold out at 60 registrants 28 
early October.  This chair recommends that future conferences be held at this site and a larger room be 29 
reserved at Indian River State College.   30 
 31 
Arrangements have been negotiated with the Courtyard by Marriott 3436 N Atlantic Ave, Cocoa 32 
Beach, Fl  32931 for the  April 29-May 1, 2016 Annual FSMA Conference.  The negotiated cost for a 33 
single/double room will be $129.00; guarantee of 15 rooms.   The fee for the education room will be 34 
$150.00 which would include the AV equipment.  The site is on the beach.  Our annual meeting was 35 
held at this site two years ago.   36 
 37 
Arrangements have been made at the Holiday Inn-Lakewood Ranch, Sarasota, Fl for November 5, 38 
2016  Fall Conference at a negotiated rate of $107.00 for a single/double  39 
 40 
A special thank you to Ruth Lapio, Registration Chair that prepared the registration forms, packets and 41 
greeted all the members and guests on their arrival.  Thank you to all who worked diligently to provide 42 
excellent education. 43 
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BREVARD CHAPTER 


 


REPORT NOT RECEIVED 
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November 7, 2015 3 


 4 


To: Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President 5 


 Executive Council Members 6 


 Committee Chairs 7 


 Chapter Representatives 8 


 Physician Liaison 9 


 10 


From: Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA) 11 


Central Florida Chapter President 12 


 13 


 14 


The Central Florida Chapter meets 6 times a year. The last meeting for 2015 will be on 15 


November 18, 2015 at the I-HOP at 1345 Lee Road in Orlando, FL.  Meetings for 2016 16 


will be on the 3rd Wednesday of the months of January, March, May, September, 17 


October, November.  18 


 19 


At our chapter meeting on October 14, 2015, Charmain Staley, CMA (AAMA), a Care 20 


Coordinator with Physicians Associates, gave an excellent presentation on Care 21 


Coordination as part of Population Health. Attendees earned 1 CEU. We had a seminar 22 


at this meeting to see if attendance would increase – it did not – only 9 people attended. 23 


We will hold another seminar at our November 18, 2015 meeting – topic ICD10. 24 


Whether we continue to have education at our meetings will depend on attendance. 25 


 26 


Our fall seminar will be held at Lincoln Technical Institute in Fern Park, FL on October 27 


17, 2015. Seven CEUs are being offered. The North Florida and Central Florida 28 


chapters will cohost a spring 2016 seminar to be held on March 12, 2016 at Florida 29 


Technical College in Deland, FL. Information will be posted online at 30 


www.fsmaonline.org and on our Facebook page – Central Florida Chapter of Medical 31 


Assistants – when details are finalized – probably mid-January 2016. 32 







We are also considering holding a min-seminar in February 2016 – from 8am – 1pm – 5 1 


CEUs - $5 – 10 pp breakfast included. Everest University in Lakeland has offered to 2 


host. It is still in the planning stages. 3 


 4 


Carol Francis, CMA (AAMA), Adelette Flowers, CMA (AAMA) and I participated in a 5 


Community Resource Fair at Orlando Health on September 30, 2015. We handed out 6 


MARweek pins, AAMA membership brochures, information on Central Florida Chapter 7 


meetings and seminars to the MAs and Office Managers who attended. We will also be 8 


participating in an Orange County Health, Education and Resource Fair in Apopka, FL 9 


on October 27, 2015.   10 


 11 


We continue to look for effective ways to get our members involved on the local and 12 


state levels. Any suggestions would be greatly appreciated! 13 








 1 


 2 
 3 
 4 
 5 
To: Kathryn J. Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA) 6 
FSMA President 7 
Executive Board Members 8 
Physician Liaison 9 
 10 
 11 
FROM: Patricia Allen, CMA (AAMA) 12 
President Central Gulf Coast Chapter 13 
 14 
 15 
 16 
Attendance at our meetings is holding strong.  We still meet the fourth Thursday of every month at 5:30 for social 17 
and meal.  6:30 the meeting begins.  Several new people have come in the past year. 18 
 19 
Our fall seminar was a success.  We had our usual continental breakfast and a small fund raising project. 20 
We all consider this a good day!  Speakers this year were excellent.  Thanks goes to Bonnies for all her hard work. 21 
 22 
Our Christmas party is scheduled for the first Saturday in December, with a gift exchange that would drive Santa 23 
back to the North Pole. 24 
 25 
We are looking forward to another great year. 26 
 27 
 28 
 29 
 30 
 31 
 32 
 33 
 34 
 35 
 36 
 37 
 38 
 39 
 40 
 41 
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1  TO:     FSMA Executive Board 
2             Kathryn J. Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA) FSMA President 2015-2016 
3  
4  FROM:         Gayle Bell, CMA (AAMA)     North Florida Chapter President 
5 
6  RE:               North Florida Chapter Activity Report  
7  
8  Date:   October 16, 2015 
9  
10 The North Florida Chapter consists of Alachua, Baker, Bradford, Clay, Columbia, Dixie,  
11 Duval, Flagler, Gilchrist, Hamilton, Lafayette, Nassau, Putnam, St. John’s, Suwannee, and 
12 Union counties. 
13 
14 Our chapter has been meeting at various locations in Putnam, St. Johns and Duval  
15 counties. Our CEU meeting for Saturday, November 14th, 2015 will be at Flagler Hospital, 
16 located at 400 Health Blvd. St. Augustine, FL 32086, Matanzas room.  Topics as follows; 
17 Program 1 “Skin Failure for Medical Assistants”, and Program 2 “Adapting to Loss:  
18 Helping Others Find Hope During the Holidays” with speaker Lois Ann Isabelle RN,  
19 Education Coordinator for Community Hospice of NE FL. (11:30 AM registration.) 
20 
21 Our officers for 2015- 2016 are; President, Gayle Bell CMA (AAMA), Vice President,  
22 Claudia Massotti CMA (AAMA), Treasurer, Paul Stella CMA (AAMA), RMA (AMT). 
23 Thank you to Colleen DeSantis Past- Secretary and Monika Grady Past-Treasurer  
24 for their passion, time and support in helping our chapter grow. 
25 
26 For MAR week we will be meeting with students at First Coast Technical College.    
27 
28 Our fundraisers will continue to be; meeting raffles. We will continue to have meeting  
29 raffles for 50 cents a chance at winning the prize, and selling gently used scrubs at our  
30 meetings.   
31  
32 Our ongoing community service project; We have two member volunteers at Good          
33 Samaritans’ Wildflower Dental and Health Clinic, and one volunteer at Vision is Priceless 
34 eye screenings in Saint Augustine.  
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TO:   Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA FSMA President 


   FSMA Executive Council 


FROM: Joyce Baldwin, CMA (AAMA)  


  President SE Chapter 


RE:  SouthEast Chapter Report 


------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 


So far this year we have endeavored to make more contacts throughout the chapter to explore 
how to serve our members. 


We also continued our sponsorship of providing refreshments to the CAAHEP Schools for 
Medical Assistants Day. 
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Date:  November 7, 2015 
 
RE: Fall FSMA Meeting 
 
To:      Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA) 


FSMA President 
FSMA Executive Board 
Committee Chairs 
Chapter Representatives 
Physician Liaison 


 
 From: Deniece Jozefiak, CMA (AAMA 


           Southwest Chapter President 
 
RE:       Southwest Chapter Report  
 
The Southwest Chapter holds monthly meetings and two seminars offering CEU’s. The 
chapter meets at Fawcett Memorial Hospital the first Thursday of the month.  18- 20 CEU’s are 
offered to members each year.  We strive to provide continuing education to keep our 
members abreast of the ever changing healthcare field. 
 
The chapter is working to hold seminars in other parts of the chapter to allow all members a 
chance to obtain CEU’s. 
 
The chapter would like to thank Mary Allison, CMA-C for keeping our chapter web page up to 
date and to Betty Springer, CMA-C for her continued e-blasts of chapter and state events. 
 
Chapter events and contact information can be found on the FSMA website.  The chapter 
continues to use Face Book, e-mail and personal contract as a way to help promote 
membership and keep members informed of what is happening in our area. 
 
The Chapter will do two community service projects this year.   Again the chapter will adopt a 
senior for Christmas and the spring project is no decided yet. 
 
 
This President would like to thank all the chapter members for their hard work and dedication.  
A special thank you to Judy Seymour, CMA (AAMA) and Ruth Lapio, CMA (AAMA) for taking 
over Education this year. 
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To:  Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA)-FSMA President 
 And all Executive Board Members: 
 
From:  Treasure Coast Chapter of Medical Assistants 
 
Re:  Winter Report 
 
Date:  October 16, 2015 
 1 


The Treasure Coast Chapter of Medical Assistants covers Indian River, St. Lucie, and 2 
Okeechobee Counties. The leadership board meets several times throughout the year. During these 3 
meetings, topics such as seminars, community service projects, and chapter needs are discussed.  4 
The Treasure Coast Chapter of Medical Assistants continue to hold various events to its members.  5 
  6 


We also recently joined forces with a local x-ray school in the city who will promote the 7 
profession and will offer continued educational credits to both Medical Assistants and X-ray techs. We 8 
are looking forward to this new venture as the continued educational credit offering can be the link to 9 
gaining new member involvement. It will also serve those medical assistants who hold a basic x-ray 10 
license. 11 
  12 


Our chapter has gain recognition with local employers in the area and now the employers are 13 
only hiring credentialed medical assistants (CMAs and RMAs). We have gained recognition over the 14 
past few months and contribute much of this recognition to Meaningful Use. With this new relationship 15 
being established, the employer went from 63% of their employers who were not credentialed to 5% 16 
not who are not credentialed. This percentage change occurred over 1 year. With the credentialing of 17 
medical assistants in the area, Treasure Coast Chapter has gained new member. 18 


 19 
During the summer months we offered 13 continued education credits through our two different 20 


events. For the remainder of the year, we have the following events planned: 21 
Continued Education Sessions scheduled for: 22 


 Wednesday, Oct. 21- Topic Breast Cancer (as it is Breast Cancer Awareness Month) 23 


 Tuesday, Nov. 17- Topic Snoring 24 
 25 


These events will take place at Indian River State College, Fort Pierce Campus starting at 6pm.  26 
 27 
For Medical Assisting Week- our chapter will be celebrating this at the Breast Cancer lecture on Oct. 28 
21. We will have goodie bags, cake and refreshments.  29 
 30 


Community service:  31 


 Saturday, Oct. 31- we will be participating in the Breast Cancer Walk at Tradition Field in 32 
Port St Lucie. We are currently collecting monetary donations for the walk.  33 


 Friday, December 4- collection of holiday gifts/teddy bears for local family 34 


 Ongoing: Food collection for IRSC students and Treasure Coast Food Pantry. 35 
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 36 
 37 


This chapter has worked closely with various committees, such as Marketing, Communications, 38 
Meeting Coordinator, Registration, and Education.  39 
 40 
We are looking forward to hosting the FSMA Seminar on Saturday, Nov. 7, 2015. We have been able 41 
to obtain a beautiful facility, excellent speakers, and vendors. Please be sure to express your 42 
appreciation to them.  We hope you will enjoy the seminar! 43 
 44 
Treasure Coast Chapter will continue to offer additional educational opportunities to the members and 45 
continue communications with the various committees.      46 
 47 
The chapter invites you to donate to the ongoing food drive. You can bring your donation to 48 
the Seminar on Nov. 7.  49 
 50 
We look forward to your continued support. 51 
 52 
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October 10, 2015 
 
 
To:  Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President 
       Chapter Representatives  
       Executive Board Members 
       Committee Chairs 
       Physician Liaison 
 
From:  Mary Morris, CMA (AAMA) 
           Delegate to AAMA National Conference 2015 
 
Re:  Delegate Report 
 
This delegate had the extreme pleasure of attending the 59th Annual AAMA Conference, September 18-21, 
2015 in Portland, Oregon. As usual, the national conference offered possibilities to earn many CEU’S and to 
network and socialize with CMA’S from other states. 716 were registered for this conference. 
 
After my mid day arrival in Portland on Friday and getting in a few CEU’S, this delegate attended the Welcome 
and Awards Celebration on Friday evening. There is nothing better than starting the weekend out with tasty 
desserts and finding out whom the award winners were for 2015. This year there was a featured special address 
by Erin Fraher, PhD, titled “How Can We Transform the Workforce To Meet the Needs of a Transformed 
Health System?” Dr. Fraher said there is no other profession that is undergoing such rapid role change. The role 
of the medical assistant is vital to the healthcare system and will continue to be so into the future.  
 
The orientation meeting for delegates and alternates continues to be a good reminder of how to conduct oneself 
in the house. The implementation of electronic voting in the house two years ago has made the voting process 
easier as well as an overall time saver. A demonstration on how the electronic voting works took place in the 
orientation again as a reminder and to educate those who have never voted electronically before. This allows 
everyone to feel comfortable with the electronic voting process. For credentials check in, delegates and 
alternates are required to have their AAMA membership card. This mandate went into effect two years ago as 
well.  
 
The AAMA HOD had a long day filled with vital business. The HOD elected the following officers:  
              
Vice President –Julie Flaatten CMA (AAMA), RN, EMT 
Secretary-Treasurer – Freda Miller, CMA (AAMA) 
 
Trustees – Mary Gambrell, CMA (AAMA) 2 year term 
Patricia Licurs, CMA (AAMA) 2 year term 
Virginia Thomas, CMA (AAMA) 2 year term 
Karen Minchella, CMA (AAMA) PhD, 1 year term 
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Page 2 Delegate report Mary Morris, CMA (AAMA) 
 
Nominating Committee – Sherry Bogar, CMA (AAMA) Texas 
Betty Jones, North Carolina 
Karen Nichols-Skoff, CMA (AAMA) Virginia 
Twana Triplett, CMA (AAMA) South Carolina 
 
BYLAWS: 
The Bylaws and Resolutions committee presented the following proposed amendment: 


A. Officers and trustees shall be elected by ballot and a majority vote of the total voting power of the HOD 
shall immediately elect.. 


D. If a position is not filled after two ballots, the candidate receiving the lowest number of votes on the 
second ballot will not be included on the third and any subsequent ballots. For all subsequent ballots, the 
candidate receiving the lowest number of votes on the previous ballot will not be included on the next ballot 
and any subsequent ballots.  
The House voted to refer the proposed amendment back to the Bylaws and Resolutions committee for 
clarification. 


RESOLUTIONS: 
The New York State Society of Medical Assistants introduced a resolution on reducing youth exposure to 
tobacco marketing in stores. The House voted to refer the resolution back to the New York State Society for 
clarification. 
 
During the HOD, CEO and Legal Counsel Don Balasa, JD, MBA gave a presentation entitled “Combating 
FASDs: A New Challenge for the AAMA.” As part of a coordinated national effort to prevent fetal alcohol 
spectrum disorders (FASD), the AAMA and the Center for the Application of Substance Abuse Technologies 
(CASAT) of the University of Nevada, Reno (UNR) based Mountain Plains FSAD Practice and Implementation 
Center will work collaboratively to prepare medical assistants to reduce alcohol exposed pregnancies and 
intervene with patients who engage in risky or hazardous alcohol use. The partnership between AAMA and 
Mountain Plains PIC is supported by grant funding from the CDC. Catherine Flores, CMA (AAMA) BHS, 
MLT (ASCP) joined Don Balasa during the presentation to speak on what it is like to have a family member 
with FASD. It was a powerful presentation hearing first hand what goes on with a person who has FASD. There 
are definite challenges to be had with a family member being diagnosed with FASD. There will be more 
information coming out in the coming months concerning FASD and how the medical assistant will play a role 
in educating pregnant women. The medical assistant will again be making a positive difference in educating our 
patients.     
 
The AAMA National Conference will be held next year in Reston, Virginia on September 16-19, 2016 at the 
Hyatt Regency Reston. 
 
This delegate appreciated the opportunity to represent the state of Florida. 








Chapter Representatives 


From: Kathryn J. Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA) 


Delegate AAMA 2015 Conference 


This officer attended the 59th Annual meeting of the American Association of 
Medical Assistants in Portland, Oregon September 20, 2015. The conference 
afforded all members the opportunity for CEUs. To hear the candidates give their 
speeches prior annual elections for national officers, the Daily News published 
appointments of committees for ensuing year, participating in the conference 
grants the opportunity to witness AAMA mission and vision in action.  


This officer attended the orientation of Delegates/Alternates facilitated by Lisa 
Lee, CMA (AAMA) Speaker of the House and Deb Houston, CMA (AAMA) Vice 
Speaker. Speaker Lee gave instructions regarding electronic voting in the House 
for both new Delegates and those with past experience. Each Delegate/Alternate 
were provided with a Parliamentary rules booklet as well as instructions regarding 
House of Delegate rules during session. During the HOD a Bylaws and 
Resoulutions Committee presented  


This officer also as FSMA President arranged a caucus of FSMA 
Delegates/Alternates and any attending FSMA members the opportunity prior to 
voting in the House of Delegates (HOD) to meet and discuss the candidates both 
official and ones nominated from the floor. Here are the 2015-2016 AAMA 
officers: 


 Julie Flaaten, CMA (AAMA) Vice President 


 Freda Miller, CMA (AAMA)     Secretary/Treasurer  


 Trustees: Mary Grambrell, CMA (AAMA) 


   Patricia Licurs, CMA (AAMA) 


   Virginia Thomas, CMA (AAMA) 


   Karen Minchella, CMA (AAMA) 


Attended the State meeting (formally known as President/President-elect). A panel 
was presented from various states affording those in attendance to hear trials of 
several options from Go to Meetings, using state website to increase 







communication, moving place of meetings to give all members opportunity to 
attend both business and CEU sessions. 
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 3 


To: Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA), FSMA President 4 


 Executive Council Members 5 


 Committee Chairs 6 


 Chapter Representatives 7 


 Physician Liaison 8 


 9 


From: Maria Wiegelmann, CMA (AAMA) 10 


Delegate AAMA 2015 Conference  11 


Portland, OR    September 18 – 21, 2015 12 


 13 


Delegate Report 14 


 15 


Thank you for the opportunity to represent FSMA at the AAMA’s 59th Annual 16 


Conference. There were 716 people registered for this conference so there were many 17 


opportunities to network with leaders from other states and from AAMA.  18 


 19 


Education was varied – clinical, ICD 10, leadership development, and many 20 


presentations for educators. Steve Hanamura gave an excellent presentation on 21 


diversity titled Beyond Our View. Some highlights: recognize and appreciate different 22 


perspectives – yours may not always be the best solution; understand how our cultural 23 


perspectives influence the way we treat others; set people up for success not failure; 24 


establish a positive climate for dialogue; listen with empathy; work together for the 25 


common good of the organization. It’s always good to be reminded that WE can work 26 


with each other and succeed. The knowledge bowl conducted by North and South 27 


Carolina was noisy, fun and educational. It was nice to see staff and officers from AAMA 28 


participating too. 29 


  30 


 I attended part of the Board of Trustees meeting. Don Balasa, Legal Counsel for 31 


AAMA, spoke of the proposed rulemaking for stage 3 of the Medicare and Medicaid 32 


EHR Incentive Program as again being very favorable for credentialed medical 33 


assistants such as CMAs (AAMA). For all the latest on what is happening on this and 34 


other legislative issues facing credentialed medical assistants you can view his Legal 35 


Eye blog on the AAMA website. Don also announced that AAMA and the Mountain 36 







Plains FASD Practice and Implementation Center located at the University of Nevada, 37 


Reno, will partner to prevent Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorders (FASD). From the press 38 
release on September 18, 2015 (you can read the full text on the AAMA website): 39 
 40 
“The goal of the Mountain Plains PIC program is to enhance awareness and change practice 41 


behaviors of medical assistants with regards to providing alcohol screening and brief interventions 42 


to patients to reduce risky and hazardous alcohol use. The AAMA will help the Mountain Plains PIC 43 


achieve these goals by contributing to the development and dissemination of training materials and 44 


practice resources. “ 45 


 46 


The Board announced that there will no longer be a time limit on when you can take the 47 


CMA (AAMA) exam – candidates must be graduates of a CAAHEP or ABHES 48 


accredited school – employers like it. 49 


AAMA is also working on a sample CMA (AAMA) exam to be posted on the AAMA 50 


website – none of the questions on this exam will appear on the actual test. Minutes of 51 


this meeting will be posted online. 52 


 53 


The keynote speaker at the Welcome and Awards Celebration, Erin Fraher, PhD, 54 


addressed this topic: “How can we transform the workforce to meet the needs of a 55 


transformed health system?” She spoke of how the role of the credentialed medical 56 


assistant will change in response to the changes in the health system. We will assume 57 


new roles – care coordinators, health coaches, outreach workers, help to manage high 58 


risk patients. This will require additional training – upgrading skills of MAs already in the 59 


field and redesigning curriculums. See her excellent power point presentation on the 60 


AAMA website. The one point that she mentioned that we all reacted to was the fact 61 


that although median hourly wages increased for MAs in the U.S., if you adjust for 62 


consumer price index increases (1998- 2014) wages are flat – about $10.25 an hour.  63 


 64 


Although Florida did not win any Excel Awards at this meeting, our very own Mary Lou 65 


Allison, CMA-C (AAMA) received and Achievement Award for Website Development. 66 


Congratulations Mary Lou! We know you earned it – thank you! 67 


 68 


At the State and Chapter Leaders sessions there were many ideas presented. FSMA is 69 


already using some of them - advertising state and chapter meetings and seminars 70 


online, offering free CEUs online, sending Eblasts congratulating new and recertified 71 


CMAs, listing employment opportunities online, using the FSMA Facebook to engage 72 


our members. Some states have had success with holding meetings online - others 73 


have more success with in person meetings. You have to find out what works for your 74 


state and chapter and be open to new ideas. The Best Practices presentation will be on 75 


the AAMA website soon - take a look! 76 


 77 


 78 


The orientation for Delegates/Alternates reviewed using the electronic voting method.  79 


Credentials check-in is also being done electronically. This makes everything run very 80 


smoothly when it comes to voting.  81 


All Florida delegates attended the Reference Committee meetings for reports, bylaws, 82 


and resolutions. It’s important to attend these meetings since this is your time to ask 83 







questions and voice opinions about the information presented which you will vote on at 84 


the House of Delegates. Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA) posted a notice on the 85 


message board for all delegates to meet after the reference committee meeting to 86 


discuss the candidates and the proposed bylaws change and resolution. 87 


 88 


The HOD elected the following officers: 89 


Vice President   Julie Flaatten, CMA (AAMA), RN, EMT  90 


Secretary/Treasurer   Freda Miller, CMA (AAMA) 91 


Trustees    Mary Gambrell, CMA (AAMA) 2 year term 92 


     Patricia Licurs, CMA (AAMA)  2 year term 93 


     Virginia Thomas, CMA (AAMA)  2 year term 94 


     K. Minchella, CMA (AAMA), PhD  1 year term    95 


 96 


The Bylaws and Resolutions Committee presented the following proposed amendment: 97 


A. Officers and trustees shall be elected by ballot and a majority vote of the total 98 


voting power of the House of Delegates shall immediately elect. 99 


D.   If a position is not filled after two ballots, the candidate receiving the lowest     100 


number of votes on the second ballot will not be included on the third and any 101 


subsequent ballots. For all subsequent ballots, the candidate receiving the lowest 102 


number of votes on the previous ballot will not be included on the next ballot and any 103 


subsequent ballots. 104 


 105 


The House voted to refer the proposed amendment back to the Bylaws and 106 


Resolutions Committee for clarification. 107 


 108 


The New York State Society of Medical Assistants introduced a resolution on reducing 109 


youth exposure to tobacco marketing in stores. The House voted to refer the 110 


resolution back to the New York Society for clarification. 111 


 112 


I was only able to stay for part of the Presidents Luncheon but was happy to be there to 113 


applaud Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA) as she participated in the Parade of 114 


Presidents.  115 


 116 


Thank you very much for this opportunity to again be your representative at the AAMA 117 


conference. I will use what I have learned to better serve you. 118 
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 5 


To:  Kathryn J. Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA) 6 


 FSMA President 7 


 Executive Council Members 8 


 Committee Chairs 9 


 Chapter Representatives 10 


 Physician Liaison 11 


  12 


Re:  AAMA National Conference & House of Delegates Report  13 


  14 


 15 


From:  Carol Francis, CMA (AAMA) Delegate  16 


 17 


 18 


First, let me say thank you for electing me to be a delegate representing The Florida 19 


Society of Medical Assistants at the 2015 AAMA Annual Conference and House of 20 


Delegates in Portland, Oregon. 21 


 22 


This conference was one of the best I have ever attended.  There were so many 23 


opportunities for earning CEUs. 24 


The Florida group of attendees was the best.  All working together to discuss the issues 25 


important to our Society. 26 


 27 


The social events were a great opportunity to socialize with other chapter’s members. 28 


We all attended the Awards Celebration and the President’s Luncheon. 29 


 30 


We began our first day 10/18/2015, Friday by attending the BOT(Board of Trustees) 31 


meeting of AAMA.  We were there from 8:30 AM too!1 2: 00 PM. 32 


The Board was very responsive to questions from the gallery. It made us feel as a part 33 


of the meeting. 34 


 35 


 36 


 37 


 38 







The education opportunities were exceptional. Just to share a few with you: 39 


 40 


What you should know about Medical Marijuana? 41 


This is a major issue in Florida this year. Very informative presentation.  Many pros and 42 


cons we know that in Oregon and Washington State that all marijuana is legal in both 43 


states as well as Colorado. 44 


 45 


ICD-10-FINALLY.  This is a tough subject to present but it was done so well we walked 46 


out thinking “this is not as bad as we thought.  Of course it will take time to get used to it 47 


and especially to the doctors and Medical Assistants. 48 


 49 


Ethical issues in Modern Dying. 50 


This is a subject that is so pertinent for all of us to think about.  Much discussion 51 


ensued.  52 


 53 


An update on Parkinson Disease 54 


Quite enlightening how this disease affects the entire body.   A lot of food for thought. 55 


 56 


Lessons from the Medical Examiner’s office.  This subject was amazing to me. Today 57 


there are so many TV shows that are showcasing this aspect of the Medical field. 58 


Many of the shows may not be factual but give us some information as to how important 59 


this subject is. 60 


 61 


There were so many more and I think we left our mark on many of them.  I was able to 62 


accumulate 18 ceus. 63 


 64 


   SUNDAY SEPTEMBER 20, 2015    65 


       59TH House of Delegates. 66 


FIRST SESSION: 67 


 68 


When all formalities were completed it was time to attend to the business of the House 69 


All reports from the Board of trustees were approved. 70 


All Committee Reports were approved 71 


All Boards and Committees reports were presented 72 


By laws amendments and Resolutions were proposed  73 


Reports from nominating committee report 74 


And the floor was open to additional nominations. 75 


 76 


We adjourned from the first session and then spent time interviewing all the candidates 77 


for office.  It was a great way to get to know all of them.  It was very important so that 78 


we could make decisions on who would best serve us for the coming year. 79 


We called a caucus to discuss our thoughts and ideas and finally came to a decision as 80 


to who we would stand behind. 81 


We broke to attend the Publisher’s show and get a bite to eat. 82 


 83 







At 1:30 PM we reconvened to hear the reference committee’s reports. On the bylaws 84 


and resolution that was submitted.  The bylaw amendment and the resolution were both 85 


recommended to go back and be clarified and presented at next year’s house. 86 


 87 


 88 


Voting took place electronically right in the house.  It was amazing how fast we had the 89 


proper results. 90 


 91 


At the second session of the house our business was conducted and before we knew it 92 


the House was adjourned. 93 


 94 


We   have a wonderful slate of officers for the coming year and a special thank you to 95 


Lisa Lee for a great job of running the house.  96 


The house was adjourned at 7: 30 PM. 97 
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Date:  November 7, 2015 
 
RE: Fall FSMA Meeting 
 
To:      Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA) 


FSMA President 
FSMA Executive Board 
Committee Chairs 
Chapter Representatives 
Physician Liaison 


 
 From: Deniece Jozefiak, CMA (AAMA) 


Alternate/Delegate Report 
 
This Alternate Delegate had the pleasure to attend the AAMA National meeting in 
Portland, OR. September 18-21, 2015. 
 
This Alternate attended the Alternate/Delegate session on Saturday.  It was the 
best session held by the speaker and vice speaker that this alternate/delegate 
attended.  Everything that needed to be discussed to make the house run smooth 
was gone over.  Everyone was given a booklet on Parliamentary Procedures to 
take home.  All questions and concerns were answered. 
 
During this session all alternates and delegates were familiarized with electronic 
voting.  Even had some that did not work in practice and a smooth transition was 
make to correct the failed device. 
 
During the House of Delegates it was an honor to hear Lisa Lee’s daughter sing 
the national Anthem. 
 
The Credentials Chair presented her report 126, 5 proxy votes making the voting 
power 143.  Majority vote 66 and 2/3 vote 88.  After the report was given the 
Speaker asked for a motion to seat the following states: New York, New Jersey, 
Nevada, South Carolina and Hawaii.  Motion was passed.  Credentials Chair 
updated her report to 143, 5 proxy votes, Majority vote 72 and 2/3 96. 
 
Introductions were made of all Past Presidents and AAMA Executive Council 







members present. 
 
Rules and Guidelines were read by Vice Speaker Debbie Houston, CMA (AAMA). 
 
Nominations from the floor for Trustee were:  Deb Benson, CMA (AAMA) (VA), 
Patty Licours, CMA (AAMA) (SC), Donna Ratson, CMA (AAMA) (IL), Mary Gambrel, 
CMA (AAMA) (SC), Jackie Harris, CMA AAMA (SC) and Karen Minchella, CMA 
(AAMA) (MI). 
 
 
Nominations for the Nominating Committee were: Diane Rogers, CMA (AAMA) 
(OH), Karen Nicholes-Skoft, CMA (AAMA) (VA), Dawn Jordan, CMA (AAMA) 
(MASS), Twana Triplett, CMA (AAMA) (SC), Sherry Bogar, CMA (AAMA) TX) and 
Betty Jones (NC). 
 
Every state had the ability to meet the candidates.  The FSMA members meet ad 
discussed who they though would benefit our members.  All were in agreement 
on who should best represent AAMA. 
 
Don Balasa gave a peak stating AAMA is working with Alcohol Fetal Syndrome 
and (CASAT). 
 
Reference Committee hearings were held there were only a few questions about 
reports.  
 
The Proposed Bylaw change Article IX Nominations, Section 2 Elections 
A:  Officers and trustees shall be elected by ballot and a majority vote of the total 
voting power of the Houser of Delegates shall (immediately) elect. 
 
D:  If a position is not filled after two ballots, the candidate receiving the lowest 
number of votes on the second ballot will not be included on the third and any 
subsequent ballots.  For all subsequent ballots, the candidate receiving the 
lowest number of votes on the previous ballot will not be included on the next 
ballot and any subsequent ballots. 
 
The Reference Committee moved that this proposed Bylaw change be referred 
back to the Bylaws Committee.  Motion Carried. 
 
Reference Committee on Resolutions regarding targeting youth and tobacco 
motioned the Resolution back to the State of New York for possible wording 
changes. Motion Carried. 
 
Second Session: 
 
Elections: 
VP Julie Flatten, CMA (AAMA), Secretary/Treasurer Frieda Miller, CMA (AAMA), 







Trustee: 2 year terms: Patty Licour, CMA (AAMA) (SC), Mary Gambrel, CMA 
(AAMA (SC), Virginia Thomas, CMA (AAMA) VA  1 year term Karen Minchella, 
CMA (AAMA) (MI) 
 
Nominating Committee: Diana Rogers, CMA (AAMA) (OH), Karen Nichols-Skoft, 
CMA (AAMA) (VA), Twana Triplett, CMA (AAMA) (SC) and Sherry Bogar, CMA 
(AAMA) (TX). 
 
This Alternate/Delegate thanks Lisa Lee, CMA (AAMA) and Debbie Houston, CMA 
(AAMA) for a very well run House. 
 
 
This Alternate/Delegate thanks FSMA for the privilege and honor of serving 
FSMA. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
   
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
  
  








 
 


 
 


 FLORIDA SOCIETY OF MEDICAL ASSISTANTS, INC 
 
TO:   Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA)  
  FSMA President 
   
FROM: Christine Petsalis Giri , CMA (AAMA) 
   
RE:  AAMA National Conference – Alternate Report  
  September 18 – 21, 2015, Portland, Oregon  
   
DATE:  October 16, 2015 
 
This Delegate/Alternate attended the  HOD orientation session.  Orientation was held to 
review the rules of the House of Delegates (HOD).  Handouts were distributed on 
parliamentary procedure and discussed. 
 
Speaker of the House  -  Lisa Lee,CMA (AAMA) 
Parliamentarian - Bonnie Bruntz, CMA  (AAMA) 
Credentials - Mary Dyer, CMA (AAMA) 
 
2015 House of Delegate Highlights 
 
-  Allowed 6 states to enter who missed the deadline: NY, NH, NV, OK, SC, HI 
-  Eulogy for members who recently passed 
 
-   Mr. Balasa gave a presentation entitled " Combating FASDs. A New Challenge for the 
AAMA". As part of a coordinated national effort to prevent fetal alcohol spectrum 
disorders( FASDs), the AAMA and the Center for the Application of Substance Abuse 
Technologies (CASAT) of the University of Nevada-Reno will work collaboratively to 
prepare medical assistants to reduce alcohol-exposed pregnancies and intervene with the 
patients who engage in risky or hazardous alcohol use. The AAMA and CASAT 
partnership is supported by grant funding from the CDC. The AAMA is honored that 
these organizations recognized the AAMA as the leading organization for the medical 
assisting profession and asked us to work with them on this effort.  
 
-  Nominations for Nominating Committee (4 spots)  
-  Meet the Candidates session 
 
 
 
 







 
 


 
 


The following members were elected as officers and trustees. 
 
President- Paula Purdy, CMA(AAMA)  
Vice President- Julie Flaatten, CMA(AAMA), RN, EMT  
Secretary-Treasurer- Freda Miller, CMA(AAMA) 
 
Trustees-  
1. Mary Gambrell, CMA(AAMA)-2 year term 
2. Patricia Licurs, CMA(AAMA)- 2 year term 
3. Virginia Thomas, CMA(AAMA)- 2 year term 
4. Karen Minchella, CMA(AAMA), PhD- 1 year term 
 
Nominating Committee-  
 Sherry Boagar, CMA(AAMA) - Texas  
 Betty Jones,  North Carolina  
 Karen Nichols-Skoff, CMA(AAMA) -Virginia  
 Twana Triplett, CMA(AAMA) -South Carolina  
 
 Bylaws- The Bylaws and Resolution Committee presented the following proposed 


amendment: 
 
 A. Officers and Trustees shall be elected by ballot and a majority vote of the total 


voting power of the HOD shall immediately elect... 
 
 D. If a position is not filled after two ballots, the candidate receiving the lowest 


number of votes on the second ballot will not be included on the third and any 
subsequent ballots. For all subsequent ballots, the candidate receiving the lowest 
number of votes on the previous ballot will not be included on the next ballot and any 
subsequent ballots. 


 
The House voted to refer the proposed amendment back to the Bylaws and Resolutions 
Committee for clarification. 
  
 Resolutions- The New York State Society of Medical Assistants introduced a 


resolution on reducing youth exposure to tobacco marketing stores. The House voted 
to refer the resolution back to the New York Society for clarification. 


 
Key Note Speaker: Erin Fraher, PhD, MPP 
Presented overview on  
 Health system reform 
 How education, practice regulation, and payment need to change to support 


workforce transformation 
 Health professionals taking on new roles new models of care  
 Workforce is shifting from acute to community and home-based settings 
 Redesign curriculum to prepare CMAs for new roles 
 Why MAs are critical to health system transformation  







 
 


 
 


 
 
Excel Awards 
The Golden Apple was awarded to Virginia Chambers, CMA (AAMA)   
 
Publishing -  
Excel Award : Michigan (D) and Nebraska (C )  
Achievements: Ohio (D) and Connecticut ( C)  
 
Website Development - 
Excel  Award - South Dakota (A), Massachusetts (C ), North Carolina (D)   
  
Achievements - Florida (D), Michigan (D), Ohio (D)  
 
Marketing -  South Dakota (A),  Connecticut (C ),  North Carolina (D)  
 
Greatest percentage increase of member CMAs 
North Dakota (A), Arizona (B),New Hampshire (C ), Washington (D)  
 
Student Award F.A. Davis -  Brittany Gumbert - Fort Wayne, Indiana 
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TO:   Kathryn Panagiotacos, CMA (AAMA) FSMA President     
  FSMA Executive Council 


FROM:  Mary Lou Allison, CMA-C (AAMA)         
  Alternate to AAMA 


RE:  Attendance Report AAMA Conference 


------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 


The AAMA 59th Annual Meeting was held at the Doubletree Hotel in Portland, Oregon.  As an Alternate 
I attended all the meetings concerning the Business of the AAMA House of Delegates.   


At the orientation of Delegates and Alternates we learned to use the electronic voting machines, 
received an update and booklet regarding Parliamentary Procedure. 


At the State Leaders conference a 4 person panel talked about innovations that their state societies 
have implemented and answered questions from the attendees.  Of note was the Connecticut Society 
who is Green like FSMA where most of their reports etc. are digital.  They have most of their meetings 
Online..  they use “Go to Meetings” , they hold 4 meetings a year, 2 are only online on Saturday 
mornings, and 2 are at meeting sites around the state.  They use the same type of digital products as 
FSMA and provide online Continuing Education Free of charge as we do.  They sell products through 
Booster.com and find it a revenue source.  It was also announced that members can go onto the AAMA 
website and update their information online. 


The FSMA had submitted our Website for the Excel Award, we did not win, but did receive a Certificate 
of Achievement. 


Of special note, during the House of Delegates the following actions were reported by the Board of 
Trustees: 


 AAMA is endeavoring to participate in the pilot study of the Institution for Credentialing 
Excellence (ICE), in which the AAMA is seeking accreditation under ISO Standardization (ISO).  
It establishes criteria for certification programs.  ISO 17024 is a higher level of accreditation for 
certifying bodies. 


 AAMA has entered into an alliance with the Center for the Application of Substance Abuse 
Technologies (CASAT), to try to bring awareness regarding Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorders.  
A grant was issued by the Department of Health and Human Services and the CDC.  AAMA is 
partnering with CASAT on this initiative because both organizations agree that medical 
assistants are the key links between providers and patients. 


 The Certifying Board announced the removal of all time limits for graduates of CAAHEP or 
ABHES medical assisting programs to take the Certification Examination. 


 


Members of the FSMA attending the Conference met with AAMA Executive Director and Legal Counsel 
Donald A. Balasa regarding a Public Policy issue in our state. 


Thank you for the privilege of serving the FSMA as Delegate to AAMA. 





